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Mr DAVID SHOEBRIDGE:  If either of you wanted to give some further detail on that 
on notice, that would be useful. 
 
Mr CONCANNON:  Yes.  
 
Mr BUTCHER:  I am happy to as well. 
 

Answer 
 
The Law Society draws the Standing Committee’s attention to the decision of Gardiner v Laing 
O’Rourke Australia Construction Pty Ltd [2020] NSWCA 15 (Gardiner), which was handed 
down by the NSW Court of Appeal on 23 July 2020. 
 
The decision in Gardiner established the principle that payments made under other statutory 
schemes, including the statutory protections provided by the Anti-Discrimination Act 
1977 (NSW), do not affect a worker’s entitlements to compensation under the workers 
compensation scheme where those entitlements are excluded from the settlement.  
 
Noting this decision now provides the relevant authority, the Law Society does not consider 
an amendment to section 151A of the Workers Compensation Act is necessary at this time.  
 
However, and in line with our previous submissions, the Law Society suggests that one 
solution to deal with any perceived or lingering issues associated with section 151A of the 
Workers Compensation Act would be to deal with the problems associated with commuting 
out of the scheme (under section 87EA of that Act). In our view, if the restrictions to 
commutation are removed and the regulatory controls under section 87EA loosened, there 
would be less need for claimants to seek alternative ways to exit the scheme. Such a situation 
would also allow compensation and ‘industrial’ entitlements to be resolved at the same time.  
 
Section 248 of the Workers Compensation Act  
 
Question 
 

The Hon. ANTHONY D'ADAM:  We heard evidence in our earlier hearing from Unions 
NSW about the operation of section 248, the section around the protection of injured 
workers from a dismissal. I am happy to open it up to any member of the panel to offer 
some views about whether that section is operating as it was originally intended?  
 
Mr CONCANNON:  I must say from my perspective as a private lawyer practising in 
workers compensation, it is rare that I have seen that actually being used to benefit 
workers in my experience. It seems to be honoured perhaps more in the breach than 
in terms of compliance.  
 
The CHAIR:  Does any other member wish to make a contribution to that?  
 
Mr BUTCHER:  I think that is a fair comment that Mr Colcannon has made. Personally 
I did not come across it very often in my in my practice dealing mostly with statutory 
benefits. I think if you speak to injured workers they will tell you that they do not feel 
very protected from employer's actions, at least the clients I speak to anyway.  
 
The Hon. ANTHONY D'ADAM:  Does anyone on the panel have any 
recommendations about how the provision might be strengthened to provide greater 
protection for workers?  
 






